UCUI

Minutes, September 17, 2012
Present: Bhushan Bhatt, Julie Borkin, Seong Cho, Scott Crabill, Julie Dermidoff, Irene Fox, Cindy Hermsen, Jeff Insko, Amanda Nichols, Steve Shablin, Darias Thompson
Meeting commenced at 2:05 PM

1. New members were welcomed to the committee and introductions were made

2. S. Crabill was designated as the minutes taker for the meeting

3. The charge of the committee was reviewed to refresh the committee and to introduce new members to the work of the committee.  S. Crabill noted that item #9 in the charge should be removed in light of the structure of the new General Education Committee which now requires the General Education Committee review all “ethnic diversity” courses.  An e-mail will be sent to the Secretary for the Senate Steering Committee by S. Crabill.
4. Minutes from April 13, 2012 were reviewed as submitted by Seong Cho.  Discussion ensued regarding the need to clarify a portion of the minutes that addressed the change in process for how “probation students” were managed as a result of the Academic Skills Center being dissolved.  An edit to this portion of the minutes was suggested and the committee voted to accept the minutes from April 13, 2012.

5. International Baccalaureate (IB)

S. Crabill identified items addressed during the 2011-2012 by UCUI which have yet to be resolved.  A policy for accepting the International Baccalaureate (IB) was proposed during the previous year.  However a decision was not reached due to the lack of understanding of how such a policy would affect incoming students, in particular how credits from the IB would be applied within the curriculum and the implications accepting credits that did not apply toward degree requirements would affect student financial aid.  

Self-Studies

S. Crabill referenced two self-studies that have yet to be reviewed by the committee.  S. Shablin suggested that a sample of a report completed for other program reviews be provided to assist others in understanding the process.  S. Cho suggested that this become a resource on e-space, S. Crabill will add samples.  S. Crabill addressed potential conflicts with the completion of the BIS self-study review by UCUI, noting his previous position as director of the program and author of the report submitted to the committee.  In addition, S. Crabill brought forward Charles McGlothlin’s (previous UCUI member so SHS) concern about the failure of the BIS program to act on external reviewers recommendation.  A brief discussion ensued about the political nature of the recommendations by the reviewer and requested that experienced UCUI members volunteer to complete the review.  It was decided that the self-studies for BIS and OSH would be assigned at our next meeting.
Early Alert

S. Shablin requested that a report from the Early Alert Committee be added to the list of items being monitored by UCUI.

6. The committee was provided an update of the status of program reviews, identifying 4 reviews that should be completed during the next year; BIS, OSH, Modern Languages and Literature, and Music Theater and Dance.

7. There were no items for good and welfare.  

Meeting Adjourned at 3:15 PM

Respectfully submitted by Scott Crabill
